
Board of Health 

Town of New Marlborough 

Meeting Minutes for November 17, 2020 

 

Meeting was called to order by conference call at 6:05 PM with Board members Larry 

Davis III, Jordan Chretien, and agent Scott McFarland present. Jack Bellinger, secretary Pia 

Bellinger, were not present. 

October 13, 2020 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved as amended. 

Coronavirus updates: Discuss Berkshire specific data available via weekly email. County 

cases are increasing, but no new cases have been reported in New Marlborough in the last month. 

Larry received a call inquiring whether there were any cases or other pertinent information 

relative to Covid within Southern Berkshire Regional School District. Neither Scott nor Larry 

had any information on reported cases for the School District.   

Berkshire Visiting Nurses Association quarterly report, July to September 2020, was 

reviewed.  

Scott is working on a letter responding to DEP regarding Berkshire Springs classification 

as a Spring. 

The following perc tests were completed: 

 Foley Hill Rd Map 413, Lot 29.1 (Two lots for New Construction) 

 51 Lakeside Rd (Upgrade) 

 56 Lakeside Rd (Upgrade) 

 

The Following Title 5 inspections were completed: 

 25 Berkshire Woods (Pass, add filter and outlet riser) 

 1041 Canaan-Southfield Rd (Pass, add tank risers) 

 1391 Mill River-Gt Barrington Rd (Pass, add outlet riser) 

 1553 Hartsville-New Marlborough Rd (Pass with good water sample) 

 1779 Hartsville-New Marlborough Rd (Pass-Presby system) 

 

120 Hillside Avenue septic design plan (upgrade) and notice of Selectboard special 

permit hearing have been received. The Selectboard is asking for BOH input relative to the 

special permit, for construction of a larger renovated house for this non-conforming lot and 

structure. The special permit hearing is December 15, 2020. Scott has several questions for the 

building and will followup by email to the BOH and Selectboard. 

Septic upgrade design for 3 Brewer Branch Rd has been received and reviewed, and is 

recommended for approval. Joe Wilkinson Construction will be constructing the system within 

the next couple of weeks.  

 Motion to adjourn was seconded. Meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM 

Respectfully submitted,  

 Scott McFarland, Agent. 


